
April 1, 2025

Town of Bermuda Run 
120 Kinderton Blvd, Suite 100 

Bermuda Run, NC 27006 
336-998-0906

www.townofbr.com

Town Hall Hours: M-F 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 

​Town Hall Calendar - April

4/8 - Town Council Meeting ~ 6 pm
4/16 - Planning Board Meeting ~ 6 pm

4/18 - Town Hall Closed - Holiday
4/22 - Council Agenda Meeting ~ 10 am

4/22 - Flag Raising - Flags at the Blue Heron Trail ~ 11:30 am
4/28 - Brush/Limb Pickup

https://www.townofbr.com
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=c487088f-c2fd-4e06-a0a5-c7ab40a0edb6




Farmers
Market

Returns
Friday,
​April 25

190 Hwy. 801
South

Advance, NC
27006

Farmers Market
Facebook Page

https://www.facebook.com/BermudaRunFarmersMarket


**Save the Date**

Spring Clean
Saturday, May 10

 8 am - Noon
More information to come!

Message from Mayor Mike
Brannon

As I travel our Town, it is clear that spring has
arrived with blooming tulips, blossoming trees
and the annual dusting of pollen that covers our
newly washed vehicles! Regardless, it is still

great that our temperatures are warming and many of us will be spending more
time outdoors enjoying the beauty throughout the communities of our Town.

It was an honor once again this year to participate in the Opening Ceremony of
our 32nd Davie County Senior Games at RISE Indoor Sports. Whether you are
participating in one or more of these sporting events or simply watching our
seniors play in the many events being held across our county, I want to again
thank Davie County Senior Services for their work to coordinate these games.
As I noted in last month’s message, we were able to open our second phase of



the Blue Heron Trail which included the long-awaited opening of the I-40
pedestrian bridge. As I mentioned in my remarks at the ribbon cutting
ceremony, the Town leaders of today owe a huge thanks to previous Town
leaders who helped create the vision that made that project a success.

I also want to again thank Ken Bingham and Sally McGuire of Hillsdale Group
as well as Scott Wollaston of NC Fusion for their generosity and partnership in
helping make possible that new phase of our trail. This public-private
partnership is especially rewarding for all of us as it shows the commitment
these business leaders have to our Town.

In late March, the Town Council held its annual Planning Session. This session
covered several topics including a visioning session for the future of our Town,
early budget planning, and a review of our progress on the many strategies
and objectives you helped define in our 2023 Comprehensive Plan. It is my
goal to share with you an update on this progress in an upcoming Town
Council meeting.

I am also pleased to announce that we have set the date for our flag raising
ceremony at the Flags at the Blue Heron Trail. As reminder, this flag plaza is
located adjacent to the US Hwy 158 roundabout—directly in front of WinMock.
Please join us on Tuesday, April 22 at 11:30 am for this special event. We
hope to have local and county representatives as well as military participation
in this special event.

For those of you who would like to purchase engraved pavers for the flag
plaza, please reach out to the Town for an application. The Town will bundle
these requests and periodically submit orders for the engraving and
installation.

Thank you again to the presidents of our various HOAs who have asked me to
come speak at your community meetings. These meetings give me a chance
to share Town information and allows me to answer your various questions
regarding Town matters.

As a reminder, our monthly Town Council meetings are recorded and are
available on the Town’s website. I look forward to connecting with you in
person, by phone, or via email. Please reach out to me if you would like me to
speak at your small group gatherings or at any organized events. I am happy
to share town news, answer questions, and certainly listen to your ideas or
concerns. You can reach me by email mbrannon@townofbr.com or by phone
336-775-7633.
Mike

mailto:mbrannon@townofbr.com


Golf Cart Safety - Reminder from our
Community Officer

With warmer weather, more people are getting
outside. Often, Bermuda Run residents drive their
personal golf carts when going place to place.
 
It is important to keep safety in mind when driving a
golf cart. Over 13,000 golf cart-related accidents
occur annually that require emergency room visits.
Some of those accidents result in fatalities. Over 40% of those accidents
involve underage drivers (under age 16). By law, in North Carolina, the driver
of a golf cart on a public road must also be a licensed driver.
 
All roads in the town, including the neighborhoods of Bermuda Run, Bermuda
Run West, and Kinderton Village are subject to these laws. Please be mindful
of this as we patrol throughout our neighborhoods. We all want our residents to
have an enjoyable and safe spring and summer.
 
With the addition of the Blue Heron Trail, it is important to remember that golf
carts and other motorized vehicles are not allowed on the trail for the safety of
others. Also, it is the responsibility of both the walkers/runners/bikers, and
vehicle drivers to look both ways at crosswalks.
 
Deputy Josh Whitlock
Davie County Sheriff's Department

Mayor: Mike Brannon

Town Manager: Andrew Meadwell

Management Analyst: Charlie Chapman

Quick Links

Town Website

Facebook

https://dcsonc.com/index.html
https://www.townofbr.com
https://www.facebook.com/bermudarunnc


Town Clerk: Cindy Poe

Finance Director: Dora Robertson

Town Council:  Mike Ernst, Rod Guthrie, Rae Nelson,
Christy Schafer, and Jeff Tedder

YouTube

Town of Bermuda Run | 120 Kinderton Blvd. Suite 100 | Bermuda Run, NC 27006 US

Unsubscribe | Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

https://www.youtube.com/@townofbermudarunnc7810
https://www.constantcontact.com/legal/customer-contact-data-notice
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